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September 16, 2019


The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will authorize the King County Executive to enter into a five-year use agreement with Redmond North Little League (RNLL) for the construction, operation, and maintenance of indoor batting cages for public sports field users at Redmond Ridge Park.

RNLL is a nonprofit Washington corporation that is tax-exempt under section 501(c)(3) of the Internal Revenue Code and is a community-based, open-membership organization that provides public youth baseball programs for children between five and thirteen years of age. RNLL currently serves 450 children at Redmond Ridge Park. In 2013, the Parks and Recreation Division of the King County Department of Natural Resources and Parks and RNLL entered into a Council-approved, ten-year use agreement to construct new synthetic sports fields at Redmond Ridge Park. The new fields were completed in the spring of 2014. The indoor batting cage facility is a continuation of RNLL’s and Parks’ mutually agreed upon vision for the site. The facility will primarily serve RNLL during the baseball season and be open to other users throughout the rest of the year. The cages will be retractable, which will allow for an indoor turfed training area that can be scheduled for youth soccer and youth football.

The ordinance will accomplish the following: 

· Authorize a five-year Community Partnerships and Grants agreement between Parks and RNLL which addresses the construction, maintenance, and operations of the indoor batting cages.

· [bookmark: _GoBack]Award a $270,000 CPG Grant towards the construction cost (currently estimated at $560,000) and obligate RNLL to raise the balance of funds required to construct the indoor batting cages, as well as cover all ongoing operations and maintenance costs.

The legislation furthers the King County Strategic Plan goal of being regionally collaborative by engaging with partners, stakeholders and public and private organizations to achieve goals.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will provide King County residents, especially children who use Redmond Ridge sports fields, with a new recreational and training opportunity.

If you have any questions, please contact Katy Terry, Acting Division Director of the Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4526.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:	King County Councilmembers
		ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff
			  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council
	Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)
Katy Terry, Acting Division Director, Parks and Recreation Division, DNRP
